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To our supporting Churches and Dear Friends:  

Greetings in Jesus name.  
Again thank you from the depths of our heart for the many faithful years you have 

supported the Bell family, it surely has been a wonderful journey serving Jesus together, no 
complaints just praises... We have been privileged to minister in five churches in North 
Carolina the month of July, Five the month of August again in North Carolina and the month 
of September six churches more in North Carolina .This may not seem much to a young man 
but  to this older fellow it’s been all I can do, But OH HOW I PRAISE THE LORD HE GAVE 
ME STRENGTH TO DO IT. He is so very kind to these aging travelers. It is very stressful 
moving around from place to place due to this virus upswing again and so many of our friends 
and family getting sick and some dying from this virus. But we continue to go with caution and 
much prayer for ourselves and others. 
Brother Vance Havner said man has never had so much to live on and so little to live for. 

   Mamie seems to be doing real well at the presence, Praise the Lord! She is such a 
blessing to me and many others as she lets her light so shine as she serves the Lord. She is now 
doing most of the driving.(95%) she also dose a great amount of the setup and takes down 
work concerning the motor home, it bothers me watching her do my job, it is not easy on her 
but she never says anything. We have tried to go without the motor home and found I just 
could not take the strain of being without it. I now have to rest a lot daily in order to keep 
going. 

 Praises and Prayer Request 
• For giving us a good pastor these many years now. (Dr. Gene Wood) 
• For providing many years ago the motor home (1997--2021) 
• For saving local churches close to 300 days year @ $70.00 a day.                                             

$21,000 times 21 years=$441,000 in Motel bills. Amen! 
• God’s goodness in allowing us to preach some again. 
• For all the safety in traveling again. 
• For answer to some of our prayers. 
• For the churches who have received new Pastor’s. 
• For my Pastor’s wife (Sister Pat Wood) getting to come home after hip surgery & 

therapy. 
• Pray for our motor home to hold together, like me it’s got some age on it now. (been 

great) 
• Pray I will be able to finish our meetings in 2021. 
• Pray this cancer will disappear if that be God’s will. 
• Pray that all goes well in the defibrillator replacement about February or before.  
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